CENTRAL TEXAS
HEALTH AND BENEFIT TRUST FUND

PHONE: 505-265-8422

SOUTHWEST SERVICE ADMINISTRATORS, INC. ToLL FRee: 800-432-6636
2300 BUENA VISTA SE, SUITE 127 FAX:505-266-9358
ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87106 www.ssatpa.com

DATE: December 1, 2021

TO: All Eligible Participants — Plans A and B only

FROM: Board of Trustees

RE: New Pharmacy Benefit Manager - Sav-Rx — Effective January 1, 2022

IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT

The Board of Trustees is pleased to announce a new Pharmacy Benefit Manager, effective January 1, 2022.
Sav-Rx will replace CVS/Caremark to provide pharmacy benefit services for you and your covered
dependents.

What Happens Next

In the coming weeks, you will receive a Welcome Packet along with a new Prescription Identification Card,
which will include prescription processing information from Sav-Rx Prescription Services. This Card, like
your Driver’s License, should be kept with you always. Please do not throw this information away.

You may also receive a notification letter if this change will impact a current prescription taken by you or
your dependents and the next steps that may be necessary. Once you receive your new Prescription ID
Card, you will need to notify your current retail pharmacy that Sav-Rx will serve as the new Pharmacy
Benefit Manager after January 1, 2022 so that you will be able to obtain your prescription(s) in a timely
manner. If the pharmacy does not have this updated information, your prescription(s) could be delayed.

Your current valid mail order prescription(s) may be transferred to the Sav-Rx Mail Order Pharmacy after
January 1, 2022. You will be able to request your mail order refills directly from Sav-Rx after January 1,
2022.

As previously noted, more information will be mailed to you directly from Sav-Rx. In the meantime, should
you have any questions or need additional information, please contact the Fund Office at (505) 265-8422,
800-432-6636 or visit www.ssatpa.com for details.

NOTE: Receipt of this Notice does not automatically entitle you or your eligible Dependents, if
any, to the benefits provided by this Health and Benefit Trust Fund. In order for you or your
eligible Dependents, if any, to be eligible for Benefits under this Health and Benefit Trust Fund,
you and they must be otherwise eligible for all other benefits provided by the Fund. If you have
any questions about these changes or your or your Dependent’s eligibility, please contact the
Administrative Manager at 800-432-6636 or visit www.ssatpa.com.
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